# **PAC General Meeting**

## **November 20th, 2020**

## **Zoom Meeting Information**

Minutes: Kelly G.

Meeting Chairs: Kirsty L. & Maite C.

Attendees: Bill P., Jacqueline Z., Jenna A., Kelly G., Kirsty L., Laura L., Leanne B., Maite C.,

Reg L., Williams E.

Meeting Called to Order: 9:34 am

Motion to Adopt October Meeting Minutes: Bill

2<sup>nd</sup> Motion: Kelly

# PAC Chairs' Report: Kirsty and Maite

-recognized outgoing PAC executive members (thank you for all of your hard work)

- -yearbooks were delivered this week
- -Kirsty has been updating the website for PAC (https://suncrestpac.weebly.com)
- -parents will be receiving an email that will direct them to the PAC website
- -fundraising options (FlipGive, family portraits, Purdy's, spirit wear, monetary donations)
- -discussed what fundraising money could go towards (water fountain, outdoor classroom)
- -trees: three trees were taken out for daycare (these trees are supposed to be replaced)

#### **Treasurer's Report: Bill**

- -some cheques from last year have not been cashed (\$263.50)
- -gaming account: \$3009.01 carried over from last year
- -the school has not yet received the gaming grant for 2020-2021
- -school board grant has not come in yet
- -Reg asked if we would be willing to give non-enrolling resource funds
- -PAC agreed to give \$200.00 to non-enrolling teachers (LSS, ELL, Counsellor, Music teachers)
- -Extra Snacks (PAC has paid for them in the past-Reg was going to contact Burnaby Fire Fighters to see if they were interested in sponsoring this program at our school)

## **DPAC (District PAC): Jenna**

- -nothing to report
- -Reg will get someone at the district to add Jenna to DPAC email list
- -Leanne will connect with last year's DPAC rep

# Principal's Report: Reg

- -no update yet for installation of replacement slide
- -playground by daycare will be set up again as part of the project completion
- -presented slides on outdoor classroom (not sure about costs yet)
- -reviewed process around Fraser Health and communicating Covid exposures in school community
- -reviewed updated reporting format
- -new daycare space occupancy date is January (hopefully!)
- -parents are asked to continue to check the school website for updates and information and consider subscribing for alerts
- -Thank you to PAC for teacher's supplemental budgets and (virtual) fieldtrip funds!

Meeting Adjourned: 10:50